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November 5, 2007  

  

 
Re Request for review of the CDM project activity “Wigton Wind Farm Project (WWF)” (N°. 0239)  
 
 
Dear Mr. Stehr, 
 
SGS has been informed that the request for issuance of the CDM project activity “Wigton Wind Farm Project 
(WWF)” (N°. 0239) is under consideration for review because three requests for review have been received 
from members of the Board.  
 
The requests for review are based on the same reasons outlined below. SGS would like to provide a 
response to the issues: 
 
 

1. The monitoring plan and the approved methodology require double check of electricity supplied by the project 
activity with the receipt of sales. However, neither the monitoring report nor the verification report mentioned 
this double check. Further information is required on how the DOE verified the electricity generation of the 
project.  

 
SGS Reply:  
During the site visit as part of the second periodic verification, the electricity generation of the project was 
checked against the receipt of sales as a double check of the electricity supplied by the project activity. 
Although this information had not been included in the monitoring report nor the verification report, the 
double check was performed as per the registered Monitoring Plan and approved methodology. We 
apologise for these omissions. Please find the revised verification report with the required amendments as 
Annex 1 to this response.   
 
 

2. The DOE shall further clarify whether the repeated power outages in a short period in 2006 would have 
required recalibration/readjustment of the meter after the outage of the plant. 
 

 SGS Reply: 
The manufacturer of the meter has confirmed that it is not necessary to undertake a recalibration / re-
adjustment of the meter following an outage of the power plant and that this situation does not affect the 
functionality of the meter. Please find the attached documents submitted by the meter’s manufacturer and 
the supplier of the calibration services concerning this subject attached as Annexes 2, 3 and 4. 
 
Therefore, we feel that the queries of the board members have been answered. We do however apologize if 
this was not sufficiently clear from the earlier verification and certification report.  
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Emilio Doens (+507 3170828) will be the contact person for the review process and is available to address 
questions from the Board during the consideration of the review in case the Executive Board wishes.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Sanjeev Kumar Emilio Doens 
Technical Reviewer Team Leader 
Sanjeev.kumar@sgs.com emilio.doens@sgs.com 
T:  +31 (0) 181693287 T: + 507 3170828 
M: +31 (0) 651851777 M: +507 67471425 
 
Enclosed Documents: 
 

• Annex 1 Verification Report 
• Annex 2 Emails from PP 
• Annex 3 Press release on extended warranty 
• Annex 4 Excel file with the crosscheck with the electricity invoices 
• Annex 5 Electricity sales invoices. 

 
 


